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June 6, 2024  
 
Dear GJUESD Families,  
 
As we wrap up the 2023-24 school year, there’s some important information to share with you. 
First, I want to thank our parents and guardians for supporting our staff and providing feedback 
throughout the year. Based on your feedback, we continue to improve our efforts in educating 
your children. By working together, schools and families can create a supportive and enriching 
environment that fosters the academic and personal growth of every student. 
 
Synergy - Student Information System  
Next school year, the District will be electronic for the parent information guide and the various 
forms parents are required to complete at the start of the school year. Beginning in August, 
when you log into Synergy you will be prompted to update your student’s information and 
complete required forms. You will not be able to access the other components of Synergy until 
these steps are completed. For access to Synergy, call or visit your child’s school office. 
On Tuesday, June 18th the school offices will be closing for the summer. Offices will 
reopen for the 2024-25 school year on Thursday, July 25th.  
 
State Assessment Scores in Synergy  
The California Department of Education has developed an electronic process for each school 
district to share student scores for SBAC, ELPAC, and CAST. All State Assessment Student 
Score Reports are available electronically through the ParentVUE portal of our Student 
Information System, Synergy. 
 
All parents and guardians can access these reports by logging in to ParentVUE and clicking on 
the “State Tests” link on the left hand side of the dashboard, then clicking on “CAASPP” to view 
downloadable PDFs of the score reports. It is recommended to access the parent portal with a 
desktop, laptop or tablet for optimal viewing of these reports. Should you need assistance, 
please contact or visit your child’s school office. 
 
Local Control Accountability Plan (LCAP)  
The District’s LCAP outlines strategic goals and actions for continuous improvement. Specific 
actions have measurable outcomes and aligned fiscal resources. The LCAP is updated annually 
after feedback from multiple educational partners. The 2024-25 LCAP can be reviewed at LCAP 
and will be presented to the Board of Education at a special meeting on Monday, June 17th.  
 
2024-25 First Day of School  
School begins Thursday, August 8th. The District school calendar can be found at 2024-25 
Calendar 
 
Incoming 7th Grade Families 
Please register for the McCaffrey summer jumpstart program for incoming 7th grade students 
using this link:  
https://forms.gle/7UWoEGghUreWQW6x9 

https://www.galt.k12.ca.us/Our-District/Local-Control-Accountability-Plan-LCAP/index.html
https://www.galt.k12.ca.us/documents/School-Year-Calendars/Calendar-24-25-updated.pdf
https://www.galt.k12.ca.us/documents/School-Year-Calendars/Calendar-24-25-updated.pdf
https://forms.gle/7UWoEGghUreWQW6x9
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Summer Meal Programs  
Free summer meals will be available for children in the community 18 years and younger at the 
following locations.  

• Fairsite Elementary: June 10th-July 26th breakfast will be available 7:30am-8:00am and 
lunch 11:00am-11:30am.  

• Valley Oaks Elementary & Marengo Ranch Elementary: June 14th-July 24th breakfast 
will be available 7:30am-8:00am and lunch 11:00am-11:30am.   

• Mokelumne Manor, 26188 N. Manor Drive in Thornton, breakfast and lunch bags will be 
distributed on Tuesdays June 11th-June 23rd 11:00am-11:30am.  

 

We thank you for a superb school year and wish you a terrific summer!  
 

Sincerely,  

 
Lois Yount 
Superintendent  
 


